
 
October 30, 2019 

Dear County and District Superintendents and Charter School Administrators: 

Timeline for Reporting Local Indicators in the California School 

Dashboard When Affected by Natural Disasters or Power Outages 

Many local educational agencies (LEAs) and schools statewide have been impacted by 

recent wildfires and power outages throughout California. The California Department of 

Education (CDE) is reaching out to the LEAs and charter schools affected by these 

events to provide guidance related to the requirement to report local indicators in the 

California School Dashboard (Dashboard). 

The established deadline for reporting on the status of local indicators is November 1, 

2019, at 5 p.m. The Dashboard will automatically default to “Not Met” or “Not Met for 

Two or More Years,” as applicable, for LEAs that have not reported the status of their 

local indicators by the deadline. 

For LEAs unable to meet this deadline due to the recent wildfires and/or power outages, 

the CDE will work on a case-by-case basis to establish a timeline for reporting the 

status of its local indicators in the Dashboard. Any affected LEA unable to meet the 

November 1 deadline for local indicators should notify the CDE’s Local Agency Systems 

Support Office by noon on Wednesday, November 6, 2019. 

Additional information regarding the local indicators is available on the CDE Local 

Indicators web page at https://www.cde.ca.gov/ta/ac/cm/localindicators.asp. 

If you anticipate not meeting the reporting deadline or have additional questions, please 

contact the Local Agency Systems Support Office by phone at 916-319-0809 or by 

email at LCFF@cde.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 

 

Jeff Breshears, Administrator 
Local Agency Systems Support Office 
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